WE ARE BACK FROM CHORNOBYL!!!

Dear Friends,

Thanks to your generous support and continuous faith in our project, we have successfully accomplished the pre-production phase of our documentary, LIFE IN THE DEAD ZONE, about the elderly survivors currently living in the Chornobyl exclusion zone. 

On February 5, 2007 Peter Mychalcewycz, the director/cinematographer, and I traveled from Orlando, FL to Kyiv, Ukraine for a very intensive four day trip to Kyiv and the Chornobyl Exclusion Zone. 

Our first stop was the Chornobyl Museum in Kyiv where we were given an extensive tour of the exhibits which included amazing photographs and archival news footage of the tragedy. Afterwards, we met the interim director Dr. Anna V. Korolevskaya who was very supportive of our film project and allowed us to film inside the Museum. I also donated a copy of my novel about the Chornobyl survivors, The Sky Unwashed for the Museum's collection. 

The next day, we traveled to Chornobyl with a private car and driver, and with the necessary permission documents, we were allowed to enter the exclusion zone. We spent the entire day in the abandoned village of Opachichi and met two elderly women who have since returned after the nuclear explosion on April 26, 1986. We had the rare privilege of spending many hours in their homes, filming them and enjoying their hospitality (see photos below). 

That evening, we returned to Kyiv after our sojourn at the exclusion zone. At the invitation of Dr. Myron Stachiw, the director of the Ukraine Fulbright Office, I gave a talk about the film project and presented a reading from The Sky Unwashed  to the Fulbright Fellows and others. Pete also gave his impressions of Chornobyl from a filmmaker's perspective. It was gratifying to see the interest our film project generated from a very aware and knowledgeable audience, many of whom were connected to the Chornobyl tragedy in their work and research.

This quick but very successful pre-production trip was essential in helping us research the location, meet the survivors, and gather archival footage for our film. The next phase is to begin the actual production of the film, and we hope to do that this summer. Currently, we are doing the following:

Going through all the footage Pete filmed on our trip for a promotional DVD.

Posting the photos for the website (currently under construction).

Planning the production of the film for Summer 2007 which includes travel to Kyiv and Chornobyl, hiring a film crew and renting film equipment.

BUT WE NEED YOUR HELP TO KEEP GOING! Please continue to support us through your generous contributions (guaranteed to see your name on the film credits!). Help us continue to make this important film. We are a non-profit 501(c)3 tax-exempt organization and your donations will be tax-deductible for the year with the added benefit that our thanks to you will be eternal and you will receive good karma, blessings, and the knowledge that you are participating in a landmark and important film project.

Please send checks to: 

The Ukrainian Artistic Center,

2657 W. Iowa Street, First Floor

Chicago, IL 60622-4755 

Please earmark it as: “CHORNOBYL FILM” 

THANKS TO ALL WHO DONATED-- WE COULDN'T HAVE DONE IT WITHOUT YOU!

THANKS TO ALL WHO WILL DONATE--WE COULD DO MUCH MORE BECAUSE OF YOU!

Peace,

Irene Zabytko

Producer, Writer

LIFE IN THE DEAD ZONE

PHOTOS – 

Two women from Opachichi and me. 
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In front of the Chornobyl Museum, Kyiv. 
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